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ANNUAL PARISH MEETING OF NORTON IN HALES 
HELD ON 21ST APRIL 2021 VIA ZOOM

1
Welcome and Announcements

Cllr Eardley welcomed everyone to the Meeting, declaring it open at 7:03pm.


2
Present and/or Apologies

Councillors attending the Meeting as listed above.  One member of the public attended the Meeting.  There were no announcements.  Unitary Cllr Aldcroft sent his apologies. 


3
Minutes of the last Annual Parish Meeting held on 14th May 2019 – to receive

The Clerk shared the Minutes of the last Parish Meeting online, having circulated them to Councillors via email prior to the Meeting.  No meeting was held in 2020 due to the Coronavirus pandemic.  Cllr Tresadern proposed the Minutes to be a true and accurate record of the Meeting, seconded by Cllr Sadler, all agreed. Resolved. The Chairman signed the Minutes. 

4
Matters arising from the Minutes.
No matters were brought forward. 


5
The Annual Report from the Parish Council

The Clerk read an annual report from the Parish Council which will be published online to support these Minutes. 


6
Public Questions in respect of above report.
No questions were raised in respect of the report. 


7
An opportunity for Members of the Parish to raise any matters for discussion

The member of the public attending the Meeting raised the countywide problem of unrepaired potholes from Betton to Victoria Bridge.  Members of the Council confirmed that Highways have secured an extra £40m for their budget to be spent over the next 4 years.  They are still very behind on filling the potholes although it has been noted that more appear to have been marked for attention.  He reported that the drains in Betton have been desludged although the gulley between nos 1 and 2 in Betton were not originally attended to until the team was asked to return and attend to them.  A visit from the jetter was requested.  The resident thanked the Parish Council for its ongoing support for the community website and thanks were given to Cllr Mason for his involvement in the Facebook page.  

Cllr Eardley stated that he would like to see the Parish Council formulate a strategic plan for the next 4 year term of office.  Cllr Sadler suggested a steering group be set up to do this.  

Cllr Moulson stated that she would like to organise a litter pick, starting perhaps in Betton Wood.  Cllr Eardley confirmed that he has looked into obtaining a wheelie bin (locked) to be located at the bus shelter for the In Bloom Group to use for litter etc. Cllr Mason thanked the Clerk for highlighting the Severn Trent Wellbeing Grant scheme. He would like to recommend that the Parish Council applies for funding to in order to provide some additional recreation equipment, perhaps adult gym equipment as had been previously requested or to help refurbish the playground.

A review of the footways along Main Road was requested as residents believe them not to be fit for purpose as they cannot easily be used for pushchairs or wheelchairs.  

Cllr Eardley updated the Meeting on recent discussions to remedy drainage issues on Bellaport Road.  Shropshire Council is funding the relaying of a land drain to replace the current one which is blocked by tree roots which has been causing excess water to flow down Bellaport Road into the village. This will be done within the next couple of weeks.  The car park construction will further assist drainage when the entrance kerb is lowered and splayed.  The two gullies either side of the entrance and drain in the car park itself will take any excess water as the entrance is at a higher point which will facilitate run off to the drains either side.  The lease is on the point of being agreed and signed off.  Construction should take about 4-5 weeks and is currently scheduled for June/July.  It is hoped that the School will be able to encourage staff, parents and visitors to use this car park to alleviate overflow parking on Main Road.  
The Councillors briefly discussed the possibility of a celebration event for September and the Best Front Garden competition.

All matters will be taken forward by the Parish Council for discussion/agreement.  

There being no further matters raised for discussion, Cllr Eardley thanked everyone for attending and declared the Meeting closed at 7:30pm.


